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ST. ROSE OF LIMA COUNCIL #10870 - OCTOBER 2012

Our Council Meeting was held on October 2 with 22 Members in attendance.

NOTICE OUR NEXT COUNCIL MEETING WILL BE HELD AT THE PARISH CENTER ON TUESDAY NOVEMBER 13  AT 7 PM DUE TO CLOSING OF 40 HRS. & ELECTION DAY!!

Guest Speaker was Sarah Jo Hartzell a Teacher at St. Rose School.  She requested our support to help mail care packages to our Troops in Afghanistan.  The School Students will be donating the articles for the packages.  As per this request the 22 Knights present donated $124 and the Council donated $126 by voice vote.The grand total of $250 was presented to Sarah Jo for this worthy cause.  Thanks to all!!!

GRAND KNIGHT’S REPORT - BROTHER DOUG KESTER

I.     September was a very busy month.  Thanks to all who helped out, with special thanks to Brothers:
    Paul Flaherty, John Kohl and George Boyd for the Golf Tournament.

    Rick Bosco, John Kohl and Al Savard for running the Chicken BBQ’s.

    Gary Amsbaugh for shepherding Brothers to the vario[image: image1]us Degrees.

    Dan Bradley and Scott Kurtzman for the Voter Registration Drive.

II.     Looking ahead, On October 7 we will be having our Parish Appreciation Breakfast.  We could use everyone’s help, either with preparation, selling COAL and Football Tickets, general tidying, and especially thanking parishioners for all their support.  This year is our Council’s 20th Anniversary.  If we think about it a little, we can come up with a list of the support for the parish/community made possible with the parishioners” support, such as:
1.   $25K to the Parish building fund.
2.   Continuous Seminarian support.
3.   Scholarship support.
4.   Freezer door?
5.   Outside lights in front of the Parish garage.
6.   Parish center air conditioners.
III.    Brother Jim McGuire announced he’ll will be moving to Maryland later this        

         year.  As such, he’ll be stepping down from his position as our Council’s 

         Treasurer.  As a result of this:

1.  Brother Paul Flaherty expressed willingness to fill the position of Treasurer.
2.  To maintain continuity in this critical position, I am appointing Brother Paul     
      Flaherty as Council 10870’s Interim Treasurer, until elections can be held.

3.   Elections for the positions of Treasurer and Deputy Grand Knight (Paul’s current      
       position, which will be vacant should he move to Treasurer) will be held at our 

       regular Council meeting on December 4.

4.     I ask our Council’s Trustees to please come up with a slate for these 2 positions.
MEMBERSHIP REPORT - BROTHER GARY AMSBAUGH

The 3rd Degree Ceremony was held on September 16 at Sacred Heart in Spring Grove. We had 2 Brothers taking their 3rd Degree, Phil Reitano and Dave Lash but only myself and Brother Chet Young attended from our Council.  They had a total of 13 Knights show up for this degree and they prepared food for 50.  Please make an effort to attend these Degree Ceremonies in support of the candidates.

The next 1st and 2nd Degrees will be held at St. Rose School on October 14 and November 11.  At all Degrees the candidates should arrive by 12:30 PM and wear a suit with tie or sport coat slacks with tie. Ceremonies start at 1:00 PM.

ADORATION CHAPEL - TOM ALTHOFF

The following Knights signed up for Adoration on Sundays at 5PM:

Brothers Phil Reitano, Joe Palmieri, Tom Althoff, Rick Bosco and Jim Shermeyer.

CHICKEN BBQ - RICK BOSCO

The Chicken BBQ on September 23 sold 236 out of 256 our last BBQ this year.

SQUIRES - BROTHER DR. WALT ZIMMERMAN

The Squires will assist Father Hoke with his Pot Pie sale and the Knights Parish Appreciation Pancake Breakfast.

A STATE AWARD will be given to the Squires at a future Mass!

GOLF OUTING - BROTHER PAUL FLAHERTY

THE GOLF OUTING WAS A SUCCESS WITH A NET PROFIT OF $2,200.00.

CHRISTMAS DINNER/DANCE - BROTHER GARY AMSBAUGH

OUR ANNUAL CHRISTMAS DINNER/DANCE WILL BE ON DECEMBER 8. PLEASE MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS SOON AS POSSIBLE.  THE ALTLAND HOUSE HAS MOVED THE DATE UP FOR FINAL RESERVATIONS.  PLEASE CALL ME AT 764-6145 FOR INFORMATION.  REMEMBER YOU DO NOT HAVE TO BE A KNIGHT OR A MEMBER OF ST. ROSE BUT YOU MUST BE OVER 21.

OLD BUSINESS

COAL and FOOTBALL TICKETS are now available.  We plan to distribute the COAL tickets to Parishioners after Mass in the coming weeks.

Malvern Men’s Retreat is November 16-18.  Please call Br. Bosco at 292-0699.

We still need to determine the amount owed to the Home Association Account.

Father Hoke’s Chalice has been repaired by another party.

Icons of Our Lady of Guadalupe will be visiting our District between November 4 and December 2.  Please look for an opportunity to view these Icons.

Please plan to support the upcoming 4th Degree Fruit Drive.

NEW BUSINESS**********************

Our Council’s Trustees nominated Brother Paul Flaherty, our current Deputy Grand Knight, for the position of Treasurer.  Elections for the offices of Treasurer and Deputy Grand Knight (in the event of Brother Flaherty vacating that position) will be held at our regular Council Meeting on December 4.  Nominations for Both Offices will be accepted until the elections are held.  Please contact any Officer with any nominations for Either Office, ESPECIALLY DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT.

Memorial Mass for Knights will be held at St. Patricks in Harrisburg November 4 at 12:15.  It was approved by voice vote to place a $25 advertisement in the Memorial Mass Bulletin.

BROTHER KNIGHTS, FAMILIES & FRIENDS IN NEED OF OUR PRAYERS

M/M Joseph Holtz, Washington Family, Leigh Family, Hilbert Family, Mimi Young, Mary Arvin, Norma Warner, Father Hoke, Sister Delores Sneering, Doris Carroll, Gus Hartinger, Linda Jenkins, Logan Patick Coldron, Clete Rogers, Robert Rogers, Jerry Senft, Steve Warner, Mary Kester, Ed Bamberg, Dodd Finale, Norma Beyer, John Miklusek, Laura Kuntz Family, Karen Whorley, Rick Crouse, Joe Keffer, Lucy Woodman, Liz Adams, Linda Minniti, Dorothy Barlek, Kristen Santiago, M/M John Hagerman, Linda Schneider, Doris Althoff, Chris Anthony, Jim Price, Jim Paige, Tom Perry, Brian Noel, Arthur Pegg, Donna O’Brien, Dorothy Etter.
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